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- Next Civic League Meeting 
Ferry Plantation House 

4136 Cheswick Lane 

November 19th @ 7 pm 

 
 

This month’s civic league meeting will be our Annual Wine & Cheese 
Social held at the Ferry Plantation House.  Come on out, join the fun and 
meet more neighbors as we begin the holiday season.  The Ferry House 
always looks spectacular at this time of year, and we will have music.  
Delicious deserts and non-alcoholic beverages are also available. 
 
A quick election of civic league officers will be held at this meeting. 
 
Please note there is NO DECEMBER CIVIC LEAGUE MEETING or 
Newsletter. 

 

 

 

Thank you for making the 2015 Halloween 

Walk a big success.  Details inside… 
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Newsletter Ad Rates 
$  30 One time – Business Card 
$135 One year (9 issues) – Business Card 
$100 Insert (Advertiser provides the insert) 
$  60 One time – ¼ Page 
 

 
 

  

Your Friendly Neighborhood Veterinary Hospital 

COMPLETE HEALTHCARE, GROOMING, AND BOARDING 

 
 

Dr. Brian Hastings                 Dr. David Smith 
4608 Pembroke Blvd., Virginia Beach, VA 23455 

473-8560 
www. independencevethospital.vetsuite.com 

 

 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR BUSINESS NEIGHBORS !! 
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Presidents Corner 
 
Dear Neighbors: 
 
I hope everyone is over the sugar shock from 
Halloween.  I would like to express a huge 
THANK YOU to Gerry and her team for another 
great Halloween Walk.  It was great to see all 
the kids dressed up and having fun.  We still 
have plenty of candy in my house from the 
Walk and Trick or Treating.  
 
As the year comes to a close I would like to 
express my gratitude to my fellow Board 
members and all of our neighborhood 
volunteers.  We have many jobs that get done 
every month by these folks. I really appreciate 
everyone’s time and efforts.  
 
The Holiday Wine and Cheese event at the 
Ferry Plantation is coming up and will feature 
delicious snacks, beverages, fellowship and 
Civic League Board elections.  Please come 
and enjoy our last event of the year with friends 
and neighbors.  If you or anyone you know 
would like to run for a board position please let 
me (or another board member) know.  

 
- Kate Nixon 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Our Real Estate Market… 
 
Giving Thanks 
 

     I know many of you have been working in your 
yards and flower beds getting ready for the Fall and 
Winter season.  Whether aerating and seeding, 
weeding the flower beds, raking those pesky 
leaves, planting beautiful mums or setting out 
pumpkins, you are investing in your home and 
improving the neighborhood!  Thank you, thank you, 
thank you!!! 
 
Currently for Sale 
4524 St John Ct.                3 BR        2 ½ BA      177,000 
4148 Cheswick                  4 BR        3 ½ BA      450,000 
863 Cathedral                    3 BR        2 ½ BA      189,883 
 
Homes Under Contract     
 801 St Mark Ct                 5 BR         2 ½ BA      299,833 
4428 Chelsea                    5 BR         3 BA          275,000 
4328 Hudgins                    4 BR        2 ½ BA       349,500 
 
Homes Sold     
601 Bishop                       5 BR        3 BA           288,000 
 
Sue Lentini~ 
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CIVIC LEAGUE 
ELECTIONS 

 
The 2016 Slate of Civic League Board officers is:   

 President – Kate Nixon 

 First VP – Donna Price 

 Second VP – Susan Frohwitter 

 Treasurer – Mike Moore 

 Secretary – Beverly Wilson 
 
Elections will be held at the November meeting.  The 
new board will take over in January 2015.  If you would 
rather see your name on the ballot or have questions 
about duties please contact any current board member. 

 

 
Do you need to buy, sell, or need Property Management for 

your home? Look no further than your own neighbors Jim & Liz 
Abrams. They have the knowledge and experience to assist you 

with any real estate need. Give them a call today! 
 4624 Pembroke Blvd #102                                                      

Virginia Beach, VA 23455 

757-644-3800 
www.SoldFastHamptonRoads.com 

 

                                        

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Pool News  
 
Even though the pool is closed for the season, 
it is not too early to start thinking about next 
year!   
Our new cell tower lease will increase the funds 
available to improve the pools physical plant.  
Among our winter jobs we anticipate replacing 
the pumps and filters, replacing old recliners 
and finally getting warm water to the restrooms. 
I think you will find an even nicer pool in 2016.  
 
Chris Pascuzzi 
sewscuzzi1@cox.net  

 

FERRY PLANTATION HOUSE 

 

Check out the new Ferry Plantation Christmas 
Ornaments. Limited edition.  Available for 
purchase at the Ferry Plantation House. 

 
The Gift Shop will be open during the free Wine 
and Cheese Social. 
 

 
 

Happy Holiday Season 

                       
Since we traditionally take a month off from 
writing newsletters in December, the Civic 
League Board and Pool Board would like to 
wish everyone a very happy holiday season 
and best wishes for a safe and healthy New 
Year.  

mailto:sewscuzzi1@cox.net
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Community Events 
 

November 
 

Old Donation Church 

Oyster Roast 
 

On November 21, 2015, Old Donation 
Episcopal Church will host its 81st Annual 
Oyster Roast from 10 AM - 3 PM on the Church 
grounds at the corner of Witchduck Road and 
Independence Boulevard in Virginia Beach. 
 

Free Self Defense Class  

Hosted by the Virginia Beach Police 
Department   

WHERE: Bow Creek Recreation Center;  
WHEN: Saturday, Nov 21, 2015, 1:00-4:00 p.m. 
 
Don’t become a crime statistic!  Attend “The 
Best Defense,” a free self-defense workshop 
brought to you by the Virginia Beach Police 
Department and Virginia Beach Parks & 
Recreation.  Participants will increase their 
awareness of the environment, learn about 
crime prevention, obtain personal safety tips, 
and learn how to escape from potentially 
dangerous situations.  Geared for those ages 
12 & up, this self-defense workshop features 
simple skills that participants will practice under 
the supervision of Virginia Beach Police 
Department instructors.  

 

 

 
 

December 
 

Free Holiday Music 

 

Toys for Tots 

Benefit Concert 
 

Saturday, Dec. 11th at 7 p.m. 

Free Admission 

Tallwood High School 
1668 Kempsville Road, VB 

 
Please bring a new, unwrapped toy 

 
Thirty of Hampton Roads’ most talented 

jazz musicians will take the stage and 
share their gift of music.  In its 13th year 

in Baltimore and 5th year in Tidewater, 
the Ken Ebo Jazz Orchestra Toys for Tots 

Benefit Concert charges no admission but 
asks attendees to donate a new, 

unwrapped toy and enjoy jazz renditions 
of favorite holiday tunes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Princess Anne High School 

Bands 

Winter Concert 
 

Thursday, Dec. 17th at 7 PM 
Princess Anne auditorium 

Open to the public 
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FYI… 
 
Q:  I have bulky trash cluttering my house and yard,  
how do I get rid of it? 
 
A:  Use the form on the www.vbgov.com website or 
call 385-4650 to schedule a bulky item pickup.  
Requests must be received prior to 5 p.m. the work 
day before your regular collection day in order to be 
processed. 

 
 

 
PMCL POINTS OF CONTACT 
 

Civic League Officers 

President  Kate Nixon 546-4004 

First VP Donna Price 499-5115 

Second VP Susan Frohwitter 460-4681 

Recording & Corres. Sec. Beverly Wilson 499-0723 

Treasurer  Mike Moore 557-0328 

Memb. Chrman Cheryl Douglas 671-2241 

Webmaster Clif Furedy 490-5792 

 

Committees 
Bldg/Grounds Tim Roy 478-0580 

    Median Electrical Mike Moore  557-0328 

    Median Flag Joe Lang 497-2897 

 

Block Security 

    Meadows  Stephanie Neihart  456-5795 

    Shores Bob/Marge Brotman 497-0565 

    Townhomes Vacant  
     

Lakes/Waterways Chairman:  Jeff Brown 464-0183 

    Lake Pembroke Jim Willenbrink 497-0700 

    Lake Meadows Charlie Russ 497-5298 
    Lynnhaven Jeff Brown 464-0183 

 

Welcoming Committee Chair:  Clera Hall, Karen Roy, Jeanette Willenbrink 

    Meadows Jim Price 499-5115 

    Shores Lisa Dutko 473-1112 

    Townhomes Liz Hayes  472-0283 

 

Newsletter Editor Carol Moore 557-0328 

Newsletter Ads Mike Moore 557-0328 

 

Pet Lost & Found/Pet Registry 

    Shores and Gerry Dashiell-Richter 497-5243 

    Meadows Jim Willenbrink 497-0700 

 

Recreation Center (pool)  

    Director Chris Pascuzzi 671-1850 

    Asst Director Erin Strasburger  

    Treasurer  Lori Hines 557-0101 

    Secretary Kim Best 671-1810 

PMRC Pool Phone  (in season only) 963-2239 

 

 
 
 

 
 

http://www.vbgov.com/

